Secondary Education Scholarships

In 1995 a group of District 5100 Rotarians visited Guatemala to review some proposed projects they might co-sponsor.  One of the visits was to San Rafael Pacaya, a small community across unpaved, narrow, and bumpy roads in southwestern Guatemala, about 7 miles south of Coatepeque.  They were looking at a project to provide fresh running well water to this village for the first time in their history.  During the visit they made another stop at the local school and gave them school supplies, soccer balls and uniforms they had brought down.
The town has approximately 500 children K-9 where only 1 percent of them historically have gone on to grade 7 or higher.  They met Principal Thelma Rodriguez and she told them about the history of this school.  San Rafael Pacaya is a poor agricultural community that previously had no electrical power or fresh running water.  The boys attend school through grade 6, however, sometimes only through grade 3, usually quitting school to work on the farms and plantations to help provide income for their families.  The girls normally attend through grade 6.

During the next visit by Rotarians to this village Lake Oswego Rotarian Ted Durant, the school Principal, local citizens and Rotarians from Coatepeque met in the school yard and discussed a plan that Ted had thought about since his last visit.  Ted wondered what it would take to get the kids to complete school through grade 9.  It was determined that the problem was mainly financial.  When asked what it would cost the Principal and the group indicated that the cost to send a child through grades 7 to 9 would be $10 per month for 10 months, January to October, or $100 per child per year or $300 for a grade 7 to grade 9 education.  Most families in the village could not afford this nor could the school or village.  The $10 provides school supplies, uniforms, additional teachers and other related costs.

Ted asked if she and the village could come up with 10 boys and 10 girls for the next school year.  The funds were raised and administrated through the Coatepeque Rotary Club.  In January 1998 ten girls and 5 boys started grade 7.  The program was so successful that the local Coatepeque Rotary Club and a few of the local citizens who could afford the school said they would help sponsor some of the children.  Since 1999 there have full classes each year.
